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Dear Friend, 
 

 We are thankful for the Child Evangelism Fellowship® family that God has 

established here in Maine.  That family includes our staff, prayer partners, volunteers 

and donors.  We thank Him for the many churches that have allowed us to partner with 

them in ministry to children.  God truly has blessed us. 

 Together, in this past ministry year, God has enabled us to reach over 10,700 

children in various CEF ministries.  That figure does not include literature distribution.  

We praise God for the part that each one of you played in that great effort.  Some of 

you prayed, some gave, some served, and many of you did all three.  God gave the  

increase; 378 children, that we know of, made a profession of faith in our Lord Jesus as 

their own Savior from sin. 

 I know you will agree with me that the salvation of just one of those children 

is of more value than all of our expended resources and effort. 

 We experienced many special blessings throughout this ministry year.  I am 

still amazed at the gift of Blueberry Mountain Bible Camp and Retreat Center.  On top 

of that, God blessed us with the Thompson family and an excellent committee to direct 

and guide the work. 

 Here at Camp Good News® our new staff housing is almost finished.  Many 

have given of their time, talent and resources to make this a reality.  One particular 

contractor (retired) has come once a week for the entire year, volunteering his services.  

All of our tile work was done free of charge.  God truly has been good to us. 

 Our Neighborhood House ministry was given an almost brand new fifteen 

passenger van - what a great gift, and what a great need was met.  Their barn has been 

nearly rebuilt, and turned into a meeting place for kids and teens, all by volunteers.  

One supporting church made that project into their missions trip for this year.  Time 

after time God has met our needs, here at our state office, and in our local chapters all 

around Maine. 

 Even in our trials God demonstrated His love and faithfulness.  We had to 

close Camp Good News for one and one half weeks due to a noro virus.  The decision 

was quickly made to refund one half of everything paid to all of our week two campers, 

and all that was paid to our week three campers.  We did not have the money to do that, 

but we knew it was right.  At the very time we were praying over that situation the tele-

phone rang, and the individual on the other end of the line assured us of a gift sufficient 

to cover that entire loss.  I cannot fully explain what a great encouragement in the Lord 

that was to all of us. 

 Seven of our staff members from Maine conducted a Christian Youth In    

Action® training school in New Brunswick, Canada.  Alex Bourgoin, our northern 

Maine director headed up that effort.  He was joined by Larry and Debbie Porter, 

Kevin and Jenny Lambertson, Jessie Lofton and Jeanette Linsey.  That ministry was 

conducted at the request of Jerry Hansen, the national director for CEF Canada.  There 

is currently no active CEF ministry in the Maritime Provinces, and it is our goal to help 

in whatever way we can.  Our good friends at New Brunswick Bible Institute allowed 

us to use their facilities at a very minimal cost. 

 God abundantly blessed our own CYIA™.  One hundred twenty-nine young 

people came for the ten day training.  God did a good work in hearts.  Those young 

people worked hard, learned well, made friends, ministered to children and grew in the 

Lord.  CYIA continues to have a great impact upon the young people of our state - and 

beyond. 

 For the first time in my memory God blessed us with a Good News Club® on 

Mt. Desert Island.  He also opened doors off the coast of Central Maine on a couple of 

smaller islands. 

 From East Machias to Bethel, from Berwick to Madawaska, God has opened 

doors for ministry to children.  This has been a fruitful year, and we have seen God’s 

blessing upon the work of our hands. 

 But the work is not yet finished.  We still have a daunting task in front of us.  

It is God’s work.  Our Lord Jesus is the One who commanded us to go into all the 

world and preach the Gospel to every creature.  He is the One who commissioned us to 

make disciples of all the nations.  It is our Lord Jesus who said: “It is not the will of 

your Father who is in heaven that one of these little ones should perish.” 

 There are approximately 153,000 children between the ages of five and    

fourteen who live in our state.  Most of those children are unchurched, most of those 

children are lost, “...having no hope and without God in the world” (Eph. 2:12, NKJV). 

 We are committed to bringing the Gospel to those children, and to making 

disciples of those who trust Him as Savior.  I am thankful there are so many in the CEF 

family of Maine.  With each one of us doing our part, our God appointed part, we can 

fulfill the ministry He has entrusted to us.  Once again I thank you for praying, for  

giving and for serving. 

 I would be remiss if I did not share with you our financial needs.  Our state 

office is three weeks behind in salary; our camp staff are one week behind in salary.  

We have bills to pay, and obligations to meet.  Our eyes are upon the Lord; He has 

always met our needs; He is faithful. 

 I am sharing our needs with you, believing that the work of reaching children 

belongs to all of us, as does the fruit of children saved and growing in our Lord Jesus 

Christ. 

 Thank you for prayerfully considering this need at this time. 

      

       

      ‘Til Every Child Knows, 

        

 

      John Romano 



 

 
 10,762 represents the number of children who received a 
face-to-face presentation of the Gospel through our various minis-

tries in this past year.  In addition, 6,372 children received Gospel 
literature through our Literature Distribution program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*71 of those clubs were held in schools 

From the Fair ministry: 
  A teen-age girl came to the Story Barn and showed her     
 interest immediately.  When we brought up sin and our need 

 for forgiveness, the mom quickly departed.  This young lady 

 prayed for forgiveness and cleansing that day. 
 

From a VBS: 
 A 12 year-old girl prayed to receive Christ in VBS.  She stayed 

 for counseling while others went for fun and food.  Her whole 

 demeanor changed the rest of the week. 
 

From a day camp: 
           Children are good at bringing everyday needs to the Lord.  

 We often hear requests to do with pets and play-things; but 

 one day at Camp Jirah, (Day Camp in Hermon),  we had a 

 time of prayer filled with requests for “fighting at home,”  

 “friends who don’t believe in God,” “my problem with anger,” 

 and “I never get to see my dad.” 
 

From Camp Good News: 
Quotes from campers: 
 

“I dedicated my life to Him and I hope to be a missionary  someday.” 
 

“Camp Good News changed my life. I will definitely come back.” 
 

“On Tuesday night, I asked the Lord to come into my heart and now 

He is going to stay with me forever.” 

10,762 Children taught              
378 Professions of Faith 

September 1,  2011 through August 31, 2012 

CAMPING  
MINISTRIES Attendance Decisions 

Day Camps 725 47 

Camp Good News 540 38 

River of Life 146 4 

Blueberry Mountain 60 3 

CLUB/FAIR  
MINISTRIES 

Enroll-

ment 
Decisions 

Good News Clubs* 1388 114 

5-Day Clubs® 321 8 

Fair Ministries 4973 74 

Number 

82 

26 

21 

Party Clubs (monthly) 11 287 7 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Our Spring newsletter mentioned the need of $40,000 to    

complete our new staff housing.  A $20,000 matching grant was    

received.  We are very pleased to report that it was completely 

matched! 

 The CEF financial policy is “Ask God and tell His people.” We 

are grateful to God and to you, His people, for meeting this need in 

such a generous way.  

  

 Volunteers have worked throughout the      

summer to install tile, work on the heating system,  

finish door frames and chair rails, build vanities, etc. 

 Installing plumbing fixtures and laying       

laminate flooring in the bedrooms are some of the 

projects to be completed. 

  

 The new building will accommodate 

many of our volunteer staff throughout the 

year. It has five bedrooms, a lounge, and a 

storage room.  Five people can sleep in each 

bedroom. 

 

 

 Our goal is to have the building ready for use in January for our 

winter retreats.  The completed building will open up another building 

for campers, enabling us to have 24 boys and 24 girls for each retreat. 

We marvel at God’s gracious provision. 

 

 

  
 

Congratulations to Natausha Daigle, our Disciple-
ship Ministry Coordinator on her marriage to Riley 

Sampson on June 2 here at Camp Good News.  

Natausha will continue to serve with us.  

They are making their home in Buxton. 

 

    Congratulations to Kevin Lambertson and 
Jenny Herbert on their marriage June 9.  They 

are living in the southern Maine headquarters in 

Gray while they serve part-time with CEF and 

continue their education at New England Bible 

College.  Upon completion of college they will be 

joining CEF full-time.  

 
Barbara Rozelle went home to be with the Lord on  April 
15, 2012.   Barbara served full-time with CEF for 50+ 

years.   Barbara and her co-worker Marilyn Noyes were 

our first Central Maine workers.  They  also served with 

CEF in Wisconsin and Massachusetts before returning to 

Maine, serving in active retirement status.   We are all 

blessed by Barbara’s dedication to serving the Lord in 

many capacities. 

 

Congratulations to Thayne Frost for 25 years of faithful 
service in CEF of Maine.  Thayne has served in Eastern 

Maine, at the Neighborhood House and presently at 

Camp Good News. 

 
Congratulations to Larry and Debbie Porter for 25 
years of faithful service in CEF.  They have  served 

in New York State,  Haiti, our international office in 

Warrenton, MO, and joined our staff in 2006. 
 



 

Our State Office Team: 

John Romano, State Director 

Melanie Mulherin, State Ministry Coordinator 

Vernelle Fast, State Ministry Coordinator 

Jim Bowen, Administrative Director 

Donna Labbe, Secretary 

Natausha Daigle, Field Worker 

Eliza Daigle, Staff Member 

(207) 897-6182 

Website address:  www.cefofmaine.org 

Email address: cefsoff@cefofmaine.org 

   “Even so it is not the will of your Father  
                    who is in heaven  
that one of these little ones should perish.” 
                  Matthew 18:14 
 
                   * * * * * * * * *  
      493 Elementary Schools in Maine 
       Approximately 103,464  children 
 
 Each school needs a Good News Club!  Each child needs the 

Savior!  One such child reached at the school club in Lamoine is now 

sitting in the classroom of the Children’s Ministries Institute® in Warren-

ton, MO.  Jessie Lofton, our Eastern Maine director is preparing herself 

to help other children find the Savior in the same way she did; and her 

Good News Club teacher is still involved in the ministry! 

  

 We want Jessie’s story to be repeated.   CEF’s primary purpose  

is to present the Gospel to children so that many will be saved and  

discipled in God’s Word and encouraged in a local church.  Last school 

year seventy-one clubs were conducted in schools with 1,248 children 
attending. 

 

 Our goal and prayer is that every school would have a Good 
News Club.  Our desire is to train a team from the local churches to do 

the outreach in their community school. 

 
 Will you pray for the children in your town to be saved? 

Will you pray for a Good News Club to begin  
in your elementary school? 

Will you pray for a team from your church 
 to teach the club? 

2013 Winter Programs 

at Camp Good News 
  January 11-13       Winter Blitz (Ages 8-13) 

  January 18-20       Winter Blitz (Ages 8-13) 

  February 1-3         Winter Blitz (Ages 8-13) 

   February 8-10     Teen Retreat (Ages 14-17) 

Child Evangelism Fellowship® of Maine, Inc.                             
431 Campground Rd 

Livermore Falls, ME  04254 
I would like to participate in what the Lord is doing through CEF 
by helping with salary needs. 
 
      Here’s my gift of  $__________ 
      Other                    $__________ 

            
Name________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address _____________________________________________________________ 
 

City __________________________________ State __________ Zip __________ 
 


